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SUBJECT:	Office of Apprenticeship System URL Change

1. Purpose. To inform Registered Apprenticeship stakeholders and the staff of the Office of Apprenticeship (OA) and State Apprenticeship Agencies (SAA) of the change of the Uniform Resource Locator (URL) for accessing OA Systems beginning on October 7, 2024.

2. Action Requested. Action Requested. All stakeholders can immediately begin to use the new and more recognizable URL: www.rapids.dol.gov .  Please note: www.rapids.dol.gov  will continue to redirect to https://entbpmp.dol.gov .  Any users that are currently using https://entbpmp.dol.gov  do not need to make any changes.

3. Summary and Background. 
a. Summary – Users of the Registered Apprenticeship Partners Information Database System (RAPIDS), Standards Builder, State Apprenticeship Agency (SAA) Portal, Apprentice Information (AI) Demographic Portal, Apprenticeship Occupation Request (AOR) Tool, and the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Data Download Portal, will access these systems through a new URL.  Data in these systems will not be affected.   

b. Background – Users will start the login process from the new URL. No log in changes for Federal DOL staff using Single Sign On (SSO) or for stakeholders using Login.gov.  An email notification with the new URL will be sent to all users by October 11, 2024.
4. Inquiries. If you have any questions about this bulletin please contact Jamar Cagle, Supervisory Program Analyst, Division of National System Building, at (202) 693-3347 or Cagle.Jamar.A@dol.gov .  
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